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MINUTES of Offenham Parish Council meeting 
held at Offenham Village Hall on Monday 10th May 2021 
Parish Councillors:


Larraine Knight, Chairman.


As per attendance register:   

Marcus Taylor 

Ian Graham
Richard Evans






Kathleen Henderson
James Moclair




In attendance:



Diane Cox (Clerk)



Richard Evans
21/025
Apologies 

Apologies were received from Cllr Tony Ward, District Councillor Aaron Powell & County Councillor, Alastair Adams.
21/026
To receive Declarations of Interest, updates to Members’ Register 

None
21/027
Open Forum  


No members of the public present.
21/028
Meeting re-opened and the minutes of the previous meeting were considered.


The minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on 12th April 2021 were accepted as a true record and were signed by the Chairman.
21/029
To be advised of any urgent matters not herewith included (at the Chairman’s discretion)
· Request from Offenham Rovers to install netting to the rear of Norval Crescent

Various discussions took place and it was agreed that no action could be taken at this time.

21/030
To receive Clerk’s report and progress updates on current issues.  

The clerk’s report was emailed to all councillors prior to this meeting, all councillors present confirmed receipt.
Councillor vacancy

· Confirmation from Wychavon regarding the vacancy for councillor has now been received so we are now able to advertise for the position.  The applicants who have already applied have been advised that due to concerns about holding a face to face meeting at this time, the decision will be deferred to the meeting in June after Government restrictions are said to be relaxed further.

Recreation Ground

· An incident took place in the recreation ground where a dog was injured by a youth riding a small motorbike.  This was reported to the police but no further information has yet been received.  No further reports of misuse have been received.
· Work has started on the patio area at the village hall with no real impact on the use of the recreation ground.
· Offenham Rovers have confirmed that their last game will be on the 16th May so the request to use the recreation ground for the proposed charity event could take place in June.
RoSPA

· The annual inspection of the play area and recreation ground has taken place and the report has been forwarded to all councillors.  Some actions will be required, this will be reviewed shortly.
Local Policing Officer

· We have been advised that our new local policing officer is PC Matthew Beards, he will be working alongside PCSO Bradley Sansom.
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Meetings 

· The Village Hall committee have supplied covid safety guidance on the use of the hall which must be followed by all users.  Although members of the public are allowed to attend following the Government decision to stop meetings being held virtually it is a concern when non council face to face indoor gatherings are still illegal.  

Highways

· The flooding issue in Station Road towards the cross has been reported to the County Councillor.  He has arranged for WCC highways to look at drainage issues.  WDC drainage engineers may also be consulted.

Internal Audit

· The clerk will deliver the accounts to Iain Selkirk for inspection within the next week.
South Worcestershire Traveller & Travelling Showpeople Site Allocations Plan – Preferred Options Briefing 20th May at 6pm by zoom.

· Please advise if anyone is wishing to attend.

Street light

· The street light in Ferry Lane which is currently faulty will be repaired on the 1st June.

21/031
To receive correspondence (circulated prior to and during meeting).

Circulated by email when received.
21/032
To consider renewal of CALC membership 


The cost to continue membership was advised as £877.70 + vat.  This was agreed by all councillors present, Proposed LK Seconded RE.
21/033
To consider renewal of annual insurance policy  



The clerk advised that the cost to renew this year is £1208.29.  It was agreed to approve this expenditure, proposed JM seconded KH.
21/034
To consider options for the repairs to the play area surface after feed back received from Cllr Taylor

Cllr Taylor advised that there was a need to add more soil under the safety surface which could be done by cutting the surface, filling with compacted soil and make repairs using the approved kits available from Wicksteed.  He suggested that this would be a more cost effective option at a fraction of the fee supplied by the original supplier.  He stated that he would measure the area and advise the clerk how many kits were required to make the repairs.  The cost of each kit is £96 to cover 0.6 sqm area.  This suggestion was agreed, Proposed JM seconded LK.
21/035
To consider action required regarding fencing in the recreation ground/cricket boundary and safety netting fixture.

Various discussions took place, it was agreed that prices to replace the fencing should be sought before any further actions could take place.  Cllr Taylor put forward a suggestion to secure the netting which could be actioned once the fencing had been replaced.
21/036
To consider inclusions for monthly Parish Magazine.
· Update on works at Village Hall

· Reminder for dogs on leads in rec & no motorised vehicles unless for use by contractors
21/037
Member & committee reports:


Report from Footpath Warden
 -  None


Report updates on Rural Communities –  None

Neighbourhood Watch
 -  None

VHC –  No further report

Disaster Emergency Plan (only if updates have taken place) – None

PACT – cancelled due to COVID
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21/038
To receive financial update and approve bills for payment etc
At bank:

Current account 0649818
£        28053.56

as at  21.04.2021

Deposit account 7277881
£  
   53682.78

as at  21.04.2021

Bills for payment:

	V no
	Chq no
	Payee & reason for payment
	Net
	VAT
	Total

	10
	001753
	2020 Heating Ltd
	11880.00
	2376.00
	14256.00

	11
	001754
	E-ON
	230.80
	11.54
	242.34

	12
	001755
	Worcestershire CALC
	877.70
	156.98
	1034.68

	13
	001756
	Offenham Cricket Club
	1000.00
	
	1000.00

	14
	001757
	Maurice Parkinson Contract Services
	68.00
	13.60
	674.40

	15
	
	Maurice Parkinson Contract Services
	494.00
	98.80
	

	16
	001758
	Diane Cox – Admin
	41.00
	
	613.47

	17
	
	
- Mileage

	21.60
	
	

	17
	
	
- Salary 
	550.87
	
	

	
	
	Total
	15163.97
	2656.92
	17820.89


21/039
To be advised of planning matters including: 

Applications:  

21/00718/FUL  61 Myatt Road, Offenham


Erection of a single storey dwelling together with parking and new vehicular access.- response required prior to this meeting

No action required as comment already received by email.
OPC comment: A concern was raised over the impact of the proposal on neighbouring properties but as previous applications of a similar nature have been passed the PC is unable to raise any objection.
21/00982/FUL  The Caravan, Boat Lane, Offenham


Proposed therapy suite, replacement static caravan for use as a holiday let together with associated decking, new site access gates and repairs to existing retaining wall (part retrospective)

OPC comment:  OPC consider that the roller shutter is overbearing and unsightly but has no objection to the general proposal. 

Decisions:


21/00504/PIP  Land at rear of Ivanhoe, Blackminster, Badsey


Application for permission in principle for 8no. affordable homes. 


OPC comment:  No objection
21/040
To advise items for consideration at next meeting
· Councillor vacancy
21/041
To consider date & time of next meeting, the AGM - at 7.30 pm on Monday 7th June 2021

Meeting closed at 9pm.

Signed ………………………………………………………………….     

Date………………..…..


Chairman, Offenham Parish Council

Open Forum

Report from Alastair Adams, County Councillor, received by email
· Appended to the minutes

Report from Aaron Powell,  District Councillor, received by email.
· Appended to the minutes
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